February 13, 2002

NOTICE OF TIME TO FILE COMMENTS TO 

COMPLIANCE FILINGS OF QWEST AND VERIZON

(February 27, 2002)

RE:
MCI Telecommunications Corporation and AT&T Communications of the Pacific Northwest, v. U S WEST Communications, Inc., GTE Northwest, Inc., and United Telephone Company of the Northwest; Docket No. UT-970658

TO PARTIES OF RECORD:

On February 6, 2002, Qwest Corporation filed a tariff filing (Advice No. 3285T) as required by the Commission’s Fifth Supplemental Order in Docket No. UT-970658.  The filing reduces intrastate switched access revenues by $874,896 annually, $581 in excess of the amount ordered by the Commission.

On February 6, 2002, Verizon Northwest Inc. filed a letter in regard to the Fifth Supplemental Order in Docket No. UT-970658.  Verizon states it is in full compliance and requests the Commission issue an order approving Verizon’s compliance with the Fifth Supplemental Order in Docket No. UT-970658.

All parties are requested to file comments to Qwest’s compliance filing and Verizon’s letter no later than Wednesday, February 27, 2002.  

Sincerely,

CAROLE J. WASHBURN

Secretary

